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Dear West Green Family, 

Welcome back to a new school year! I hope you have all had a lovely summer and managed to 

enjoy time with your families. We have an exciting year ahead of us and we look forward to working 

with you to continue to make West Green a great school. We have already had such a great start 

to the year. All the children have returned full of energy and it is lovely hearing their holiday news. 

As I walk around the school, there is already a calm atmosphere and all of our children have begun 

their learning journeys in their new year groups well. I am really looking forward to the year ahead! 

 

Covid Safety Measures 

As you will know the guidance around safety measures in schools has been relaxed to reflect the 

current wider advice. As a school we are closely following all guidance and making the necessary 

changes. We have moved away from staggered times and bubbles for the most part as 

recommended. However, in the day the children are largely with only their class. We have decided 

to keep break times and lunch times a bit smaller so the children are only mixing with 1-2 other 

classes instead of the whole school as prev-covid. This minimises mixing and contacts, but also works 

well for the children and their social skills and needs! In addition, we have maintained ventilation 

throughout the school as well as our good hand washing practices. We also continue to clean high 

traffic areas throughout the day alongside the usual full daily clean each evening.  

 

Drop off/ Collection Times 

It has been so lovely to be able to welcome everyone into the school gates during drop off and 

collection times! Thank you for your patience while we all get used to the old pre-covid systems. 

We will now welcome all children into school for 8:55am through the Woodlands Park entrance. The 

gate will be open from 8:45am and the School Leadership Team will be there to supervise the 

children in the playground until they line up and are collected by their teachers to take them into 

class. You may wait with your child in the playground until the bell rings or drop and go at the gate.  

Please note, we kindly ask you to exit the school playground and move well clear of the entrance 

gate when the bell rings for the safety of our children as they are still arriving at school. We thank 

you for your support with this. 

The school day will finish for all children at 3:30pm We will open the gate at 3:20pm and you may 

wait in the main playground until your child’s teacher dismisses them from their class line in the sports 

pitch. 

We’ve been trying to reach you! 
This week you should have received an email from the class gmail as well as a text inviting you to 

the meet the teacher (and possibly some other texts!). If you have NOT received these then please 

let the office know as soon as possible. We may need to collect up to date contact information 

from you.  

 

If you would like to speak to your child’s class teacher please do this at the end of the day. You will 

need to wait until the other children have been collected. If this is not suitable please call or email 

the school office to make an appointment. Please remember that class emails are outgoing only.  
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Meet the teacher 

You are welcome to come along and meet your child’s new class teacher. You will find out the 

learning that will take place and classroom expectations. This is an opportunity for you to ask any 

questions and speak to the teacher.  

Year 1-2  Thursday 16th September – 3:00 pm 

Year 4 Tuesday 14th September – 3:00 pm 

Year 5-6 Wednesday 15th September – 3:00 pm 

 

YEAR 1,2,3,5,6 Meet the teacher meetings have been postponed 

until next week – details to follow!  

 

Secondary School Admissions  

Parents of children in Year 6 must fill out an application form 

to secure a place for Secondary school for September 

2020. You must submit your form by the closing date of the 

31st October 2021. These forms are only available on-line. 

Below is a link to the handbook provided by Haringey which 

includes information of how to apply and the details of 

open days/evening for each secondary school in the 

borough. 

 

We will be hosting information evenings on in September so please keep an eye out for an 

invitation. Representatives from local secondary schools will come along and we will provide 

some information about applying online.  

Should you have any questions about applying for a secondary school place please speak to 

any member of SLT. We will also be available on the following days to help you fill out an 

application. You must have a working email address in order to apply for a place.  

Thursday 14th October at 3:30am 

Friday 15th October at 9:00am 

Tuesday 19th October 9:00 or 3:00pm  

 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-

admissions/starting-secondary-school 

 

School Lunches  

A reminder to all parents/carers of children in Year 3 that you will have to start paying for your 

child’s school meals. School meals are £12.50 per week and we advise parents/carers to pay for 

school meals a half-term in advance to avoid owing money to the school. Please give the office 1 

weeks’ notice if you wish to change from either packed lunch to school lunch, or vice-versa.  

 

Office opening hours 

Just a reminder that if you are in need of the office, we request that you 

use the Terront Road entrance. Morning office hours are 8:30am – 

9:15am and afternoon office hours are 3:00pm – 3:45pm. 

There is no access to the office by walking through the hall. This is to 

ensure the safety of your children.  

 

 

 

After School Clubs 

Just a reminder that for extended after school provision (3:30-6:00pm) we have an external 

company – Energy Kidz – running an after school provision. For more information or if you are 

interested in a place, please see the information below and use this link to book 

in:  https://bookings.energy-kidz.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login  

For all of these 

meetings, please use 

the Terront Road 
entrance. 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school
https://bookings.energy-kidz.co.uk/Identity/Account/Login?utm_source=sendgrid.com&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=website


 

Find out more at www.energy-kidz.co.uk.   

Energy Kidz Autumn Term Newsletter 21-22.pdf 

 

 

 

 

Easy Fundraising Link 

You can help West Green Primary School raise funds by simply clicking on the link below and 

following the easyfundraising page to your online shopping! Every time you shop, we receive a 

small donation to say ‘thank you’ and it’s completely free too! We want to raise as much as 

possible so please sign up!  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/westgreenprimaryschool/ 

Felix Food    

West Green Primary school is very proud to be partnered with 

The Felix Project. The Felix project is a food redistribution charity- 

they collect food that would otherwise go to waste, but is 

perfectly fine to eat – and distribute it to schools and charities 

across London. West Green will receive a delivery from the 

Felix Project every Tuesday and you will see the food on tables 

in the playground. We ask that you take only what you need 

(up to 5 items for each family) and bring your own bag.  
  

Flu Vaccinations 

On Wednesday 20th October Vaccination UK will be coming to West Green and providing 

children from Reception to Year 6 with flu vaccinations. Please sign the consent form that 

will be sent home soon and return to the teacher if you wish for your child to take part. If you 

would not like to take part please send in the form indicating so. Only children with signed 

consent will be administered the vaccination.  
 

Building Works  

As you will have noticed the building works are well under way at school. As promised we are doing 

our best to ensure that disruption is kept to a minimum during the school day. We will do our best to 

keep you posted as things progress.  

 

Garden Grant 

Before the school holidays we were successful in winning a 

garden grant for West Green. We have been busy getting this 

going, starting with some lovely raised beds made by Ross a 

local carpenter. The next step is to do some planning for the 

year about what type of vegetables we can grow. If there are 

any particularly green fingered families who wish to help or give 

advice we would be very grateful! Please get in touch with 

Adrien via the admin email.  

http://www.energy-kidz.co.uk/?utm_source=sendgrid.com&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=website
https://mbstrogae.blob.core.windows.net/mps-media/104/Marketing/Content/Communication/Files/5266215e.pdf?utm_source=sendgrid.com&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=website
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/westgreenprimaryschool/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Term Dates 

Please put these dates in your diary. A quick reminder that holidays should not be taken during 

school time.  

Tuesday 14h September  Meet the Teacher Year 3 &4 - POSTPONED 

Wednesday 15th September  Meet the Teacher Year 5 &6 - POSTPONED 

Thursday 16th September  Meet the Teacher Year 1 &2 – POST PONED 

Thursday 16th September  Bikeability Year 3/4 

Friday 17th September  Bikeability Year 3/4 

October 4th – 8th  Year 6 to Pendarren  

Thursday 14th October  Secondary App Help 3:30pm 

Friday 15th October  Secondary App Help 9:00am 

Tuesday 19th October  Secondary App Help 9:00am OR 3:30pm  

Wednesday 20th October  Flu Vaccinations Reception to Year 6  

Friday 22nd October  End of Half Term  

 

 

 
 

  

 
 

 


